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Alun Davies DL
Osborne


Dear all,

I write to formally introduce the Royal Welsh Mentor Programme, which will provide all Regimental officers with an independent source of advice for career and personal development outside their immediate chain of command.  For some time I have wanted to do more to ensure that all of you enjoy fulfilling careers and achieve your full potential, while we must also continue to deliberately develop you for the Regiment’s own sake.  The Commanding Officers of the 1st and 3rd Battalions do this every day, of course, and they will remain closely involved.  However, I wanted to broaden the sources of advice available to ensure that you can draw on brother officers with knowledge, skills and experience (KSE) from all six career fields, as well as providing another Regimental link for those serving at ERE.

Regimental Headquarters has therefore established a small network of eight officers, from brigadier to major, and including DE and LE officers, Regular and Reservist, who have all volunteered to help.  They will take a “band of older brothers” approach to provide tailored, informal, dispassionate but sympathetic advice, guidance and support to those who request it.  This programme is primarily aimed at those middle- and senior-ranking captains and majors serving away from Regimental Duty, as well as those lieutenant colonels who have completed their Regimental Duty and are seeking to broaden their employability.  It is not compulsory and doubtless some of you have already established your own trusted mentor-type relationships.  However, as an officer corps we have traditionally been a little shy in taking advantage of our own senior Regimental network.  I would therefore encourage you to take ownership of your own careers and to ask for advice when you need it – your fellow Regimental officers want to help you. I certainly reflect on my own career and wish that I had been able to draw upon such a scheme for some private guidance prior to applying for staff appointments, or before deciding whether to serve with another cap badge.  The mentors will be able to provide good advice, either from their personal experience or their own contacts, on what individual posts are like and how to draft a postings preference proforma (PPP) to best effect.  Whether and how your relationship with your mentor continues after this is entirely up to you.  Needless to say, this programme will not affect the two commanding officers’ own relationships with those under their command: they will remain responsible for career management and it will not impinge on their ability to decide who should fill certain posts at Regimental Duty.

We will launch this programme virtually over Zoom (meeting ID: 802 257 1969) at 1900 on Tuesday 27 April.  We will outline the concept in a little more detail before the eight mentors introduce themselves.  Thereafter, you will be able to access their biographies and their contact details via a password-protected part of the Regimental website – the rest is up to you.  I hope to see as many of you there as possible.
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